MINUTES OF THE 

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 14, 2002

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present: A. Martel, L. Colvin, P. Keelan, J. Heizer, T. Scally, V. Mouch, alternate, N. Ellison, alternate, and Zoning Administrator T. Eckenberg.  Audience: 2

Chairman Alan Martel called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  

Minutes of July 10, 2002 were discussed and reviewed.  After making minor corrections 

a Motion was made by L. Colvin to approve the Minutes as corrected, seconded by J. Heizer.  Voted and carried unanimously.

Chairman Martel advised of the continuance of the hearing that was tabled at the July 

10, 2002 meeting, Appeal No. 2002-07 from Donald P. Stewart, regarding his variance.  

Mr. Stuart is requesting a 24-foot variance for the rear yard set back to build a garage.  Chairman Martel noted Mr. Stuart has made changes to his request and drawings.  J. Heizer passed out copies of Mr. Stuart’s updated drawings to the Board.

Mr. Stuart explained that he had contacted the Antrim County Road Commission to check on the distance of his property line from the center of the road (East Torch Lake Dr.) and from the road right of way, and has prepared new drawings to show where he plans to build the garage.  Mr. Stuart explained to the Board he re-measured the property, and advised that there is forty feet from the back of the proposed garage to the center line of the road, and that the front of the proposed garage is 54 1/2 feet from the right of way.  

After a lengthy discussion between the Board and Mr. Stuart, Chairman Martel closed

the Public Hearing.


After further questions and discussion the Board prepared the following Findings of Fact:

Findings of Fact

1. Mr. Stuart’s property line goes to the centerline of the roadway.

2. This is an unusual strip of land-very long; 333 feet long / 69 feet wide.

3. The value of the property is assessed is based on the 200 ft. of Torch frontage.

4. The current shed will be removed once the garage is in place.

5. This is a Legal non-conforming property.

6. Visually the proposed garage building is hidden from the road and the lake. 

7. Current property owners on the lake have second building on property located across the road.

8. The road right of way uses up to 1/3 of the property.

9. Applicant does not have the option to purchase property across the road.

10. Applicant currently has garage use on the property.

11. The requested variance is for 24 ft.; the rear of the garage will be 11 ft. from the road right of way.

12. It does meet the requirement of the front yard set back, the proposed building would be 54 ½ ft. from the water edge.

13. The lot itself, although non-conforming is over 20,000 sq. ft., and has 333 ft. frontage.

14. An alternative would be met if the driveway was changed, but this creates other problems regarding the use of the road and safety.

15. Strict compliance would not prevent applicant from permitted use- R-1.   

A Motion was made by T. Scally to grant the Stuart’s a variance to build an 18 x 20 ft building based on the sketch provided, in the location shown on the sketch provided to the Board on August 14, 2002 (11 feet from the road right of way).  The shed seen on the sketch will be removed.  Seconded by L. Colvin

Voted as follows:

L. Colvin - Yes.  J. Heizer - No, because she believes the applicant has reasonable use of the property without the variance.  P. Keelan - No, he agrees with J. Heizer.  T. Scally - Yes.  A. Martel – Yes, because it is a recognized property by the Township, it has great value, and that the use that their asking for is less than a proportional use of a property of this value on Torch Lake.  Motion carried.

The Board discussed the matter of the Minutes of the meeting of June 12, 2002.  Chairman  

Martel passed out copies of the corrected minutes along with an addendum he prepared.

The Board reviewed and discussed the corrected minutes and the addendum that clarifies

the Minutes.  T. Scally made the Motion to approve the Minutes as corrected of June 12, 

2002.  Seconded by P. Keelan.  Motion carried.  J. Heizer will attach the corrected Minutes 

of June 12, 2002 along with the addendum to the original Minutes that are in the file.

Chairman Martel passed out a copy of the Zoning Interpretation that he will forward to the Planning Commission that the Zoning Board of Appeals made regarding Appeal #2002-04

requested by Patrick McGuire of Royal Farms, Inc.  A. Martel advised that he would attach 

the Minutes of the ZBA dated June 12, 2002 and the Addendum to the June 12, 2002 Minutes dated August 14, 2002.

Chairman Martel passed out copies of the proposed Guidelines and the Appeal Application

Form.  After review of the Guidelines T. Scally moved to approve that document as revised

this date August 14, 2002.  J. Heizer seconded.  Motion carried.

The Board then reviewed and discussed the revised Appeal Application Form that Chairman 

Martel prepared and passed out to the Board.  L. Colvin moved to approve the Appeal Form 

as corrected.  T. Scally seconded and the Motion was carried unanimously.

The Board reviewed, and discussed the revised Rules of Procedure.  A Motion was made by

T. Scally to approve the Rules of Procedure as corrected.  A. Martel seconded the Motion.  

Motion carried.  

J. Heizer passed out copies of the Eastport Market Appeal # 2002-08 that will be heard at the September 11, 2002 meeting.  T. Eckenberg reviewed the Appeal Application with the Board.

A Motion was made by T. Scally to close the meeting.  L. Colvin seconded.  Motion carried.

Subject of approval at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted

Ginger Anderson

Recording Secretary

